
 

Newsletter 

8th July 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We are all called to use the gifts bestowed upon us to be of service to our    
neighbour. Miss McGuiggan, our dedicated Headteacher, provided a long and     
successful service in her mission, never losing sight of the significant impact that 
a good education could have on the lives of the children and families that she 
served.  
 
We celebrated a  Thanksgiving Mass for Miss McGuiggan this morning  for her 
twenty years of dedication to everyone at Holy Cross. Whilst she is sadly missed, 
what Miss McGuigan built in Harlow and in other schools across our diocese     
remains a real and tangible legacy. She led “an extraordinary, ordinary life” and 
we prayed today that, we too, may live our lives in a way that pleases God. 
 
Beating the Retreat 
 
Children from  Holy Cross, as part of the Commonwealth Choir,  performed at Horse Guards Parade on  
Wednesday and Thursday evening. Described as a “Military Musical Spectacular”, these concerts are performed 
in front of the backdrop of St. James's Park each year. Congratulations to: Ena, Mmasi, Morayo, Lucia, Lilly, 
Aidan, Marian, Isla and Maame for being such wonderful ambassadors for our school. Thank you to the           
ever-present Mrs. Slater and Mrs. Cater who accompanied the children for rehearsal on Monday, the            
performances on Wednesday and Thursday evening and Mr. Pintelli who also provided support. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Meet the Teacher 
 
The children were excited as they met their new teachers on Tuesday morning. All the new teachers are       
extremely enthusiastic and excited about joining us at Holy Cross. After spending time with their class, our new 
teachers spent the rest of the day working with Miss Clark, Mrs. Noonan and Mrs. Peters, learning about the 
practices and procedures at Holy Cross. They have been in at different points throughout the last few weeks 
and will be spending more time with us in school  in the coming days in preparation for their start in the new 
academic year. 
 



Exhibition and Awards Evening 

We welcomed many parents with their children to our Exhibition Evening on Tuesday. Success was also         
celebrated through our awards ceremony for Student, Citizen, Sports Personality of the Year and a Key Stage 
2 Special Achievement Award. Many congratulations to all these children below for their well-deserved    
recognition. 

  
Student of the Year 
 

 
Citizen of the Year 

 
Sports Personality 

These children were 
recognised for making 
good progress through 
their sheer hard work 
and determination. 
  
Butterflies: Emilia 
Janczewska 
Ladybirds: Jan          
Ostrowski 
1S: Blake Leagas 
1A: Rufus Cook 
2PT: Kojo Kwakye 
2HD: Kenne-Kah Ajong 
3N: Cristiana Sirghe 
3R: Giusepe Portaro 
4E: Darcie Bethell 
4C: Ethan Smith 
5A: Beatrice Fagg 
5G: Jake Doyle 
6CN: Kailani Loughran-
Ricketts 
6E: Zach Gauci 
  

The recipients of this 
award have demonstrated 
the  attributes of kind-
ness, helpfulness and be-
ing children of JOY. 
  
Butterflies: Obaloluwa 
Akibola 
Ladybirds: Amara Nwoye 
1S: Tawana Agyare 
1A: Thea Dixon 
2PT: Feodora Benghea 
2HD: Harry Tupper 
3N: Nayt Mashumba 
3R: Julia Czarny 
4E: Thomas Hyde 
4C: Heather Owusu- Kumi 
5A: Taylor Leagas 
5G: Lilly Bergamini & 
Christopher Annobil 
6CN: Oliver Wuzik 
6E: Isabella Bethell 
  

These children have 
shown tremendous effort 
in P.E. 
  
  
  
  
EYFS: Dennis Jegorovs 
Key Stage 1: Axel Brooks 
Lower KS2: Jemie Kuttin 
Upper KS2: Sebastian 
Darlea 

 
Special Achievement Award 
 
Lucy Richardson: Lucy was chosen for this award as she has worked so diligently 
this year to overcome any barriers to learning. She has grown in confidence and 
we have seen her develop in maturity as a young lady. Lucy is a kind and           
considerate member of our school community who is an excellent role model for 
her peers. 
  
Ronel Sofuwa: This young gentleman has worked incredibly hard this year. With 
his fantastic attitude to learning,  he has served as a wonderful role model. He 
always tries his best, putting great effort into everything he does. Ronel has   
developed in confidence this year and all of us are incredibly proud of him. 



Year 1 Paradise Wildlife Park 



Year 4 Kentwell Hall 

Last Friday year 4 travelled back to 1549 and visited Kentwell Hall in Suffolk. This was the time of Kett's  
rebellion, as many poor Tudors rebelled against the King! We had a very practical and enjoyable day visiting 
areas including combat school, archery, the school house, pottery and the impressive Tudor manor, where a 
meal was being prepared. 

Well done to all the children for behaving superbly and thanks very much to the parents who supported. 



R B 89% 

R L 99% 

1A 90% 

1S 95% 

2HD 98% 

2PT 92% 

3N 94% 

3R 96% 

4C 90% 

4E 94% 

5G 94% 

5S 91% 

6CN 87% 

6E 95% 

For the third consecutive week the winners of the KS1 Attendance Award are 
Ladybirds 99% attendance. Well done! The winners of the KS2 Attendance 
Award are 3R attaining 96% attendance. Well done!  

Please ensure you are sending your child into school everyday, unless they are not 
well enough to attend. Attending school is so important and makes a huge        
difference to your child’s learning. The gates open at 8:30am until 8.50am.  

Familiarise yourself with the symptoms of COVID 19. If your child displays any 
COVID 19 symptoms they must have a negative test before they may attend 
school. There is no need to keep your child off with a common cold, if they are 
well enough to come in.  

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am    
either by telephone or using the Pupil Asset report absence     
option on every day of absence. We need full details of why your 
child is unable to attend school. We are frequently having to 
contact parents, to find out why their child is absent from 
school.  

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a meeting with 
the Educational Welfare Officer. 

Year 1 & 2 Mini-Olympics 

Children from Years 1 and 2 travelled to Church Langley Primary on Thursday afternoon to compete in a           
‘Mini-Olympics’ against other schools within Harlow. The spirit of competition from our children was very much in 
evidence and they did us incredibly proud.  



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please note, if you scan the QR code to purchase tickets you will 
need to notify the school office of your purchase.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please note, if you scan the QR code to purchase tickets you will 
need to notify the school office of your purchase.  



Gospel Values Awards   

The Gospel Value this week is...  

 Hope 

- resilience, perseverance 

“Blessed are you who weep now, for you 
will laugh.” (24:52) 

 

Congratulations to the following children who received the Gospel values certificate this week. 

 Butterflies:   Georgie White   Ladybirds: Curvis Agyemang      

 1A: Jaxon Bender    1S: Kiera Noonan         

 2HD:  Livia Mazurek    2PT: Lucas Patasius        

 3N:  Sophie Philpot    3R: Marshall Pavelin        

 4C: Kassidy Andersen    4E: Emilia Mardyla        

 5A: Bree Onwurah    5G: Morayo Bolaji        

 6CN: Erin Downing    6E: Mitchell To       

  

Times Tables Rockstars 

Congratulations to the following children for trying really hard with their times tables this week. 

 

            

  2HD:  Luke Kimmins   2PT:  Axel Osijo      
   

  3N:  Emilie Patasuite   3R:  Aniyah Adenuga     
   

  4C:  Phoebe MeNamara  4E:  Mara Ciotoi      
   

  5A:  Teri Olabode   5G:  Athena Harrison      

         

 



 





 

 

 

 

Based on the gospel for Sunday 10 July, Fifteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time: Luke 10:25-37   

 
"But the man was anxious to justify himself and said to Jesus, ‘And who is my 

neighbour?’”   

A friend recently told me that he became “apoplectic with rage” for several days after hearing the 

actions of a certain world leader. Practically incapacitated by the third day, he chose to do a novena 

for this world leader. My friend was stunned to find the change within himself and in the ways which 

he related to others even at the midway point of this novena.  

 

Ours is a religion of love. And, as we see in this passage, we have to live by very few rules: to love God 

with all our heart, soul, strength, and mind, and our neighbour as ourselves. Yet, how often it is that 

each of us stumble and fall short of this commandment, and how quick we can be to point out how oth-

ers are not living up to this Law. But how often do we see ourselves in the lawyer, who is so anxious to 

justify himself to Jesus?  

 

St John of the Cross writes that “where there is no love, put love, and you will draw love out.” Where 

today do you see a lack of love (or the presence of evil) and what can you do to put love there?   

God of love and Father to all, 

you made humankind in your image and likeness.   

Grant that I may love all as my neighbour,  

especially those who I most struggle to see goodness in,  

and the poor, who are so often forgotten.   

Amen.     

The Words of Pope Francis 

Every day god passes by and sows a seed in the soil of our 
lives. Making that seed grow depends on u, on our pray, on the 
open heart with which we approach the Scriptures so that it 
might become for us the Living Word of God. 



   International Week Diary Dates    

Happy Birthday this week to…  

 

Thea Dixon, James Harten, Darrelle Koranteng-Appleton, Zofia Rutkowska,            
Francesca Griffiths, Gabriel Sereda, Mason Thompson, Amanda Nwobodo                     

& Mayah Rupasinghe 

Merit Certificates: 

 

Butterflies:  Declan Benett, for a great attitude to learning, trying his best in all activities 

Ladybirds:  Gerald Larbi, for trying hard in phonics  

1A:   Elsie Bethell, for trying extra hard in all her lessons 

1S:   Tilly Lentz, for working really hard with her writing 

2HD:   Liliana Smaglo, for super literacy work on Katie Morag 

2PT:    Sid Cundins, for excellent effort in maths 

3N:   Evie Underdown, for her great comprehension skills 

3R:   Layla Still, for her attitude and concentration in class this week 

4C:   Mason Thompson, for being an amazing leader at Kentwell Hall 

4E:   Isaac Adisa, for excellent progress in maths 

5A:   Casey Okpanachi, for her excellent attitude to learning 

5G:   Mischa Hyde, for her fantastic effort in writing this week 

6CN:   Amanda Nwobodo, for trying hard in our Year 6 production 

6E:   Florian Byram, for working hard in class this week. 

Midday:   Kiera Noonan, for setting a fantastic example in the lunch hall 

Monday 11th July 

5S Swimming Lesson 

 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

Tuesday 12th July 

Dance Fit Lunchtime Club - 
no need to book 

Year 6 Production 6pm 
(ticket only) 

 

Wednesday 13th July 

Passport Day 

Parents Forum Meeting 2pm 

Karate Years 2 & 3  3:10 - 4:10 

Football Club Years 1 & 2 3:10 - 4:10 

Football Club Years 3 & 4 3:15 - 4:15 

Year 6 Production 6pm (ticket only) 

Thursday 14th July  

Year 5 Enterprise Day at St Marks 

Dance Fit Lunchtime Club - no need to 
book 

Reception Graduation 12:00 - 3:00 

Karate Years 4, 5 & 6  3:15 - 4:15  

Football Club Years 5 & 6 3:15 - 4:15  

Bootcamp Club Years 5 & 6 3:15 - 4:15 

Friday 15th July 

Non Uniform Day, national dress 
or colours 

International Food Festival 3:15 

Special International Menu 


